P. 0. Box 1874
Kingshill
St. Croix, USVI, 00851-1874

October 10, 2022

Governor Albert Bryan
5047 Kongens Gade
St. Thomas Vi 00803

Dear Governor Bryan:

| have known Mr. Luther Renee for the past 40 years, first in his capacity as President of the formerly
named St. Lucia Action Circle, and then the St. Lucia Association of St. Croix. Admirably, Mr. Renee
maintained sound, dedicated, committed, informed and encouraging leadership, with a vision for
progress. This sentiment was not only for the well-being of the association collectively, but also for the

members individually. As President Emeritus, he continues to devote the same energies to the
Association.

Mr. Rﬁnee .haﬁ given reasonable, reflective, logical, conscientious, and analytic economic advice
regarding wise investments, which has been profitable for all members who heeded his advice. He has
encouraged members to growth with prowess and compassion. Mr. Renee is passionate about
education, culture, economics and development, and remains informed and knowledgeable in that

regard.

As the St. Lucian Ambassador to St. Croix, and part of the leadership of 5t. Lucians leaving abroad, Mr.
Renee has given guidance, foresight and readily shared his wisdom with the membership. It can easily
be said that he executes tireless leadership to any office which he holds.

As Vice President of the St. Lucian Association of St. Croix, | heartily support the nomination of Mr.
Luther Renee to serve on the Virgin Islands Casino Control Board, and confidently believe that he will no
doubt perform his duties in excellence. If | can be of further assistance in support of his nomination,
please do not hesitate to contact me at {340} 474-9051 or at email:ejucian@yahoo.com.

Respectfully,
Elizabeth John-Baptiste
Elizabeth John-Baptiste,

Vice President
St. Lucian Association of St. Croix



